BURLEY PARISH COUNCIL

The meeting of Burley Parish Council (B.P.C.) was held on Wednesday 13th June 2018 at 6.30pm in Myrtle Hall.

<u>PRESENT</u> Cllr Daubeney (Chairman), Cllr Russell, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Martin, Cllr Johnstone, Cllr Mans (HCC), 11 members of the public and the Clerk.

<u>PLANNING</u> Decisions communicated by NFNPA since BPC Meeting on 9th May:

Address	Proposal	BPC Recommend -ation	NFNPA Decision
St John the Baptist	Single storey extension; alterations to	R5 – NPOs to	Granted
Church, Church Lane	fenestration.	decide	23.05.18
Long Pond House, Pound Lane	Single storey pool house; canopy (Amended plans)	R5 – NPOs to decide	Granted 06.06.18

Applications considered at BPC Meeting on 13th June:

Address	Proposal	BPC Recommend
		-ation
2 Randalls Lane,	Conservatory	R5 – NPOs to decide
Burley Street		
Paddock House,	Single storey rear extension; replacement	R5 – NPOs to decide
Bisterne Close	render; Four new windows	
Burley Stores,	Two storey extension	R5 – NPOs to decide
Ringwood Road		
Marl House, Burley	One & two storey extensions; dormer	R5 – NPOs to decide
Street	window; porch (demolition of conservatory	
Sandy Shoot	Replacement stable block , hardstanding;	R1 – Recommend
Cottage,	post & rail fencing; demolition of existing	approval
20, Honey Lane	stables, haybarn & shelter	
Little Pond	First floor extension to garage; 2 no. new	R5 – NPOs to decide
Cottage, Bisterne	roof lights	
Close		

It was noted that the NFNPA's Decision to refuse the application for a New Dwelling and Demolition of 4 agricultural buildings on Land of Manor Farm, off Forest Road, is currently the subject of an appeal to the Planning Inspectorate by written representations. All those who wrote to object against this application should have received a letter from the Planning Inspectorate to that effect. Further communication with the Inspector's office is not necessary at this stage. However, BPC will be writing to emphasise the continuing opposition of the parish council & Burley villagers by the deadline date for further submissions of 25th June 2018. You will recall that this development (the 2nd such application on the site) was proposed under the special provisions of para 55 of the National Planning Policy Framework that enable a new residential home of exceptionally high quality/innovative design to be proposed in circumstances that would not otherwise meet the approved policies of the local planning authority.

COUNCILLOR EMAIL ADDRESSES Councillors will shortly be allocated with new email addresses specifically for use with their BPC work and will no longer be using their own personal addresses for Council issues. This is in line with the new General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). It is hoped that this change over will be in place in the next few weeks and we will publish these new email addresses as soon as possible on the BPC noticeboard and at: http://burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk/2816. The Clerk's email address will remain the same: clerk@burleyparishcouncil.gov.uk and any emails that you have for Councillors can be forwarded to this address if there are any teething issues. Thank you for your understanding.

<u>DEDICATION OF BENCHES</u> BPC now has a new scheme for the dedication of benches. As BPC is unable to place benches at any new sites in the village, any new benches will replace existing benches that are in need of updating. Should you wish to dedicate a bench to a loved one please contact the Clerk for further information.

<u>AIRCRAFT COMPLAINTS</u> At a recent meeting of Parish Councils with Bournemouth Airport it was reported that complaints from Burley residents about aircraft noise have

decreased. If you have a complaint please register it directly with the airport:

Auto-attended telephone number: 01202 364500,

email: environment@bournemouthairport.com

or letter: Environment Office, Bournemouth International Airport Limited, Christchurch, Dorset, BH23 6SE. All formal complaints will be investigated and receive a written response within 5 working days of receipt.

TREE PLANTING IN POUND LANE After all those protracted discussions to get consent from the various authorities concerned, the replacement planting of five new oak trees and one beech did not take place last month as planned. At the critical moment, the Forestry Commission could not supply saplings of the size required and which would be suited to the rapid change in the weather conditions of this extraordinary spring. So we now have to wait until the next planting season that starts in November this year. It seems nothing is as simple as it should be these days

<u>LENGTHSMAN</u> This month the Lengthsman has been busy cleaning the village milestones. The June jobs list is now being undertaken, this includes litter picking and the removal of brambles from several areas. If you have any other jobs around the village that could be tackled by the Lengthsman please contact the Clerk on tel: 07503 203399

<u>EXTRAORDINARY PLANNING MEETING</u> A meeting is planned to discuss the forthcoming NFNPA planning application for 2 Affordable Housing Units and a local Heritage Centre next to the public car park in the centre of Burley. This will be held on **Wednesday 11th July at 5pm, in Myrtle Hall**. Please look out for posters around the village for confirmation of this time and date.

NEXT MONTHLY MEETING Wednesday, 11th July 2018 at 6.30pm in Myrtle Hall.